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A Message From The President  

Jon R. Schneider  

Great News for Our Disabled Veterans 
 

VA Secretary Shulkin unveils worldôs most advanced commercial prosthesis  
 

  Veterans are first to receive the technology  
 

NEW YORK ðToday, Secretary of Veterans Affairs David J. Shulkin, M.D. 

unveiled the worldôs most advanced commercial prosthetic ð the Life Under 

Kinetic Evolution (LUKE) arm ð during a visit to the VA New York Harbor 

Health Care Systemôs Manhattan campus. 
 

The event also included a demonstration of the technology by the first Veteran 

amputees to receive the device. 
 

A collaboration between VA, the Defense Advanced Research Projects 

Agency (DARPA) and industry, the LUKE Arm is the product of nearly eight 

years of testing and research, and holds the potential to significantly benefit 

Veterans and others with upper-extremity amputations. Unlike less-advanced 

prosthetics, the entire LUKE arm can move as one unit, reducing the labor-

intensive process of controlling one joint at a time. The LUKE arm also      

features the first commercially available powered shoulder, with up to 10 

powered degrees of freedom. 
 

Simply stated, the LUKE arm will help restore Veteransô ability to perform a 

variety of one and two-handed activities. With accompanying rehabilitation, 

recipients can use the LUKE arm to perform tasks, such as drinking from a 

glass, picking up small pieces of food to eat, cooking or gift-wrapping        

presents.   
 

ñThe LUKE arm is a shining example of why VA exists,ò Secretary Shulkin 

said. ñThere is no commercial market for this type of technology. The patient 

population is simply too small to motivate private companies to pursue these 

types of advancements on their own. This is why VA and its research efforts ï 

efforts that could not be replicated in the private sector ï are so important.ò 
 

Fred Downs and Artie McAuley are the first Veterans to receive the LUKE 

arm. 
 

ñThe LUKE arm is a great tool, especially for high-level amputees like me,ò 

McAuley said. ñIôm amazed by the technology, and the level of flexibility and 

full range of motion, which allows me to do much more independently.ò 
 

Fred Downs added, ñThe technology has definitely been an improvement in 

my ability to perform day to day activities, most notably in grasping. Itôs   

useful when an opposing hand is needed, in the workshop or while cooking.ò 
 

In fiscal year 2016, VA provided care for nearly 90,000 Veterans with        

amputations, more than 20,000 of whom had upper-limb involvement. 
 

We hope the new prosthetic LUKE arm information is helpful to our IPVA 

members. 
 
JRS 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNjMwLjc1MzYxMzUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDYzMC43NTM2MTM1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE4MDIyNjExJmVtYWlsaWQ9aW93YXB2YTFAeWFob28uY29tJnVzZXJpZD1pb3dh


 

 

   PAGE  3 BACK TALK  

From the Desk of the National Director 

Kenny Lloyd 

 
2017 Paralyzed Veterans of America 

National Convention 
 

Our National Convention this year was held at Gaylord National Resort and Convention Center, Oxon Hill, 

Maryland this past May. As usual we had the reports from National Staff and the Executive Committee. The 

Board of Directors can always ask questions after the reports. Our guest speaker was Department of Veterans 

Affairs Senior Executive David J. Shulkin. The Honorable David J. Shulkin was nominated by President Trump 

to serve as the ninth Secretary of Veterans Affairs (VA) and was confirmed by the United States Senate. Dr. 

Shulkin has been named as one of the ñ50 Most Influential Physician Executives in the Countryò by Modern 

Healthcare. 

Below are the resolutions that the Board of Directors debated. 

17-M-1  Establishing Services to Members at Large    Passed 
17-M-2  Revocation of the Speedy Award      Failed 
17-M-3  Remove ACED & ACGRD from Administrative Guide  Passed 
17-M-4  Temporary Prohibition Against Former National Organization 
  Employees From Serving in a National Leadership Position  Passed 
17-M-5  Bobb Webb Excellence in Newsletter Criteria   Passed 
17-M-6  Increasing Approved Attendant Rate     Passed 
17-M-7  Changes to the Awards Section of the PVA Administrative  

Guide          Passed 
17-M-8  PVA Equity Investment Policy     Passed 
17-M-9  Clarify Oversight of Incentive Savings Plan    Passed 
17-M-10 Statement Regarding Chapter Employees     Passed 
17-M-11 Chapter Election Policies and Procedures Executive   Referred to 
  Committee        Committee 
17-M-12 Add a Requirement of Management Letter to the Chapter  
  Audits         Passed 
17-M-13 Extending Implementation of Minimum Chapter Program  
 Expense Ratio Requirement      Passed 
17-M-14 PVA Chapter Admin Manual Revisions with Staff Changes  Passed 
17-M-15 Phase Out Telemarketing      Passed 
17-M-16 VA Prosthetics Denying Reimbursement for some Automobile 
 Adaptive Equipment       Passed 
17-M-0-01 Chapter Hospital Liaison Form     Passed 
17-M-0-02 Development of Underserved Areas     Passed 
 
Next to the last thing on our agenda was the passing of the budget for 2018. There is always a lot of debate 

when it comes to the budget; however, the Board of Directors did pass a balance budget for 2018. The last 

thing on the agenda was electing the Executive Committee. Our new President is David Zurfluh; Senior Vice 

President is Ken Weas; the four Vice Presidents are Charles Brown, Hack Albertson, Joe Fox Sr., and Robert 

Thomas; Treasurer Tom Wheaton, and Secretary Larry Dodson.  




